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Vehicle Safety Circular  

Updated Light Vehicle and PMVI Inspection 
Station Guidebooks  

Date published: May 2, 2024  

Vehicle Safety has recently updated the Guidebooks for both the Light Vehicle Inspection and Periodic 

Mandatory Vehicle Inspection programs. These are now available at MPIPartners > Vehicle Safety. 

Certified inspection stations are required to download these documents and ensure that all station 

representatives (qualified mechanics and contact persons) are familiar with the contents. 

The specific sections that have been updated are: 

• All references to a “certificate” for qualified mechanics and inspection stations have been

changed to “permit” to reflect the language contained in regulation.

• The Light Vehicle Inspection program guidebook has been updated to include requirements for

motorcycle inspectors in the section on Inspection Mechanic Requirements and Responsibilities.

• Clarification that an inspection mechanic for a station must be a full time employee, present

during normal business hours, and cannot perform inspections at other inspection stations.

Permit holders are required to perform thorough and accurate inspections to ensure the integrity of the 

program. If you require assistance to apply inspection standards, it is your responsibility to contact 

Vehicle Safety for guidance or additional training.  

Vehicle Safety Officers are available Monday to Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (excluding designated 

holidays) at 204-985-0920 and toll-free 1-866-323-0542. You may also email inquiries to vsi-

stationinfo@mpi.mb.ca. 
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